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Chairperson Wooley and Members of the Committee,

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill 1994. This bill would
require the Department of Agriculture (HDOA) to enforce restrictions on intrastate
movement of invasive species and establish an invasive species task force to address
the movement of plants, plant pests, and vertebrate pests between islands. The
Department supports the intent of the bill but believes the regulation of intrastate
movement of goods will involve the responsibilities of multiple departments and would
be best addressed by a multi-agency group like the Hawaii Invasive Species Council.

Regulation of intrastate movement of commaodities to monitor for invasive species
is a vast responsibility that will require the coordination of various departments
including, but not limited to the Department of Transportation, the Department of Land
and Natural Resources, the Department of Health, and federal partners such as the
USDA Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service.

The Hawaii Invasive Species Council (HISC) is one such multi-agency group that
brings together all of these groups with the common cause of addressing invasive
species issues. The HISC has already begun coordinating a multi-agency response to
the growing number of invasive species that are being detected at points of entry and
exit. Called Mamalu Poepoe, this initiative is pooling the expertise and resources of the
Department of Transportation, the Department of Land and Natural Resources, the
Department of Health and the Department of Agriculture to increase screening at our
airports and ports to stop the spread of invasive species before they can be established
in our islands. The Department of Transportation has already committed $300,000 to
this effort and we feel that further support of this initiative would be the best approach.



Thank you, again, for the opportunity to testify on this measure.
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In consideration of
HOUSE BILL 1994
RELATING TO CIVIL LIABILITY FOR THE INTRASTATE TRANSPORT OF
INVASIVE SPECIES

House Bill 1994 proposes to require the consignor of certain agricultural and landscape
commodities to ensure that coqui frogs, little fire ants, and other pests are not transported within
those commodities. This bill would further establish a task force within the Hawaii Invasive
Species Council (HISC) to address intrastate biosecurity. With regard to the creation of the
task force, the Department of Land and Natural Resources (DLNR) supports this
measure. With regard to the regulation of agricultural and landscape commodities, the
DLNR defers to the Hawaii Department of Agriculture (HDOA).

Minimizing the risk of interisland or intraisland movement of invasive species is critical
to effectively containing and controlling in Hawaii. The creation of a task force specific
to this issue, with funds appropriated for facilitation purposes, is one method for
identifying needs for improving intrastate biosecurity. DLNR, which administratively
hosts HISC, supports the prioritization of this issue as a topic of interagency discussion.

With regard to the proposed amendments to Chapter 150A, Hawaii Revised Statutes,
DLNR appreciates the intent of this measure in strengthening Hawaii’s intrastate
biosecurity and defers to HDOA on the most practical way to implement and enforce

these regulations.

DLNR appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments.
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